DRS. BALLENGER, McDonald & Coleman 804-809 HEALEY BUILDING

ATLANTA, GEORGIA

June 13, 1941

Dr. Fred W. Rankin 271 W. Short Street Lexington, Ky.

Dear Doctor Rankin:

It was with a great deal of pleasure indeed that we noted your election as president of the American Medical Association at its recent meeting in Cleveland. We feel that they made a very wise choice, and especially in these times when there is a great hue and cry for socialized medicine of some form or other.

Your patient, Mr. Walter S. McNeal, is getting along very well indeed we are happy to report and hope will continue to do so.

With kindest regards to you and Mrs. Rankin, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Harold P. McDonald, M.D.

mcD/mcN